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January 4, 2018
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember McDermott:
I am transmitting to the King County Council an ordinance which will modify the leadership eligibility of the King County Emergency Management Advisory Committee (EMAC) to promote the highest level of collaborative engagement in regional emergency planning efforts. The modifications proposed will allow regular or alternate members to be elected as EMAC Chair. These modifications were recommended and approved by the EMAC to provide for a broader pool of candidates and enhanced meeting facilitation.
The mission of the Office of Emergency Management (OEM) is to “provide leadership and high quality services that improve the safety of the public of King County.” This mission includes working with regional partners in accordance with the King County Strategic Plan, Justice and Safety goal, and the objective to “decrease damage or harm in the event of a regional crisis.” The Emergency Management Advisory Committee was established by ordinance in 1999 to advise the Executive, Council and OEM on emergency management, and to facilitate the coordination of regional emergency planning in King County. The appointed positions represent a cross-section of public and private sector partners with critical emergency management interests in our region including cities, tribes, utilities, health and emergency services, public safety and more.
Passing this ordinance supports the Strategic Plan objective of decreasing damage or harm in the event of a regional crisis.
Today, as we face potential threats both natural and technological to our region, the importance of ensuring that King County and our partners in emergency planning have all the tools at their disposal cannot be overstated.

Therefore, I urge your consideration of this measure.    
If you have any questions or comments, please contact Denise Mack, Program Manager, Office of Emergency Management, at 206-205-4060.

Sincerely,
Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
 King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
  Grant Lahmann, Chief of Staff to Chair McDermott




  Jeff Muhm, Director of Council Initiatives




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Caroline Whalen, Interim Chief Operating Officer, King County Executive Office
Walt Hubbard, Director, Office of Emergency Management, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)
Erik Wallgreen, EMAC Chair
Denise Mack, Program Manager, Office of Emergency Management, DES
